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April 2, 2021 
 
Mr. Kelly B. Mendenhall 
Director of Regulatory and Pricing 
Dominion Energy Utah 
P.O. Box 45360 
Salt Lake City, UT  84145   
 
Re:  Application of Dominion Energy Utah for Approval of a Natural Gas Clean Air Project and 

Funding for the Intermountain Industrial Assessment Center, Docket No. 19-057-33 
 
Dear Mr. Mendenhall: 
 

The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed Dominion Energy Utah’s (DEU) Corrected 
Notice of Temporary Suspension of Program (“Notice”) filed on March 2, 2021. The Notice was filed 
pursuant to the PSC’s Order Approving Settlement Stipulation issued August 31, 2020 (“Order”). The 
Order approved a program for the University of Utah’s Intermountain Industrial Assessment Center 
(IIAC) to conduct certain assessments for DEU (“Program”) and included a requirement that DEU notify 
the PSC if the Program is temporarily suspended. DEU’s Notice informs the PSC that DEU and IIAC 
temporarily suspended the Program due to the effects of the COVID-19 pandemic, the Program 
commenced on March 1, 2021, and the Program will continue its anticipated schedule through February 
28, 2023. 

 
The PSC also reviewed the Action Request response filed by the Division of Public Utilities 

(DPU) on March 24, 2021. DPU recommends the PSC approve DEU’s Notice with the condition that 
DEU and IIAC retroactively commence the Program on March 1, 2021 under the settlement terms 
approved in the Order. 

 
Based on the PSC’s review of DEU’s Notice and DPU’s comments and recommendation, the PSC 

acknowledges that DEU’s Notice complies with the notification requirements in the Order. The Program 
remains subject to the terms and conditions of the Order. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#318057 
 


